
Minutes of a meeting of the Brundish Parish Council held on Wednesday 2nd June 2021, at 7:45pm at the Village Hall, Brundish.
Present: Cllr A Bryant (Chairman), Cllr C King (Vice-Chairman), Cllr C Evans-Hendrick, Cllr D Long, Cllr N Parsons, Cllr K Banham, Clerk Mrs D Bedwell, and no members of the public.

Prior to the commencement of the meeting. Cllrs N Parsons and Carl King has presented a detailed report on the Village Green and Play areas refurbishment project. 
	BPC/21/27: To receive apologies for absence: Cllr C Atkinson’s resignation from the Council had been received and notified to Mid Suffolk District council. The Council wished to take this opportunity to thank Cllr Atkinson for her time as Parish Councillor.


	BPC/21/28: To receive any declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda: None received.



	BPC/21/29: Close meeting to introduce a prospective candidate to the position of Clerk: A candidate had met with Councillors and the current Clerk prior to the start of the meeting. Further discussions were carried forward to the confidential section due to their nature.


	BPC/21/30: To reopen the meeting: The meeting had remained open.


	BPC/21/31: To agree the appointment of candidate as the next Brundish Parish Clerk: This matter would be discussed further during the confidential section of the meeting.
Cllr A Bryant informed the meeting of the Clerk’s recent resignation. Cllr Bryant took the opportunity to thank the Clerk for the support she had provided the Council over the past six years, at a time when the Council had needed to have all its processes and procedures reviewed and updated.  


	BPC/21/32: To approve the minutes of the meeting held 19th May 2021: It was resolved to approve the minutes as true record of the meeting held. 



	BPC/21/33The Refurbishment of the Village Green: Items A) to D) were considered in block due to the associative nature of the various elements.  Some of the points discussed included: Quotes for the refurbishment works/play area equipment had been requested but some were yet to be received; Some Councillors had met with the District Councillor and the MSDC Funding Officer in order to look at ways to securing external funding; There was a possibility that the entrance gate to the car park could be moved.
In stage 1, the whole area would need to be cleared and made safe as a starting point, with perhaps the addition of a bench/picnic table and a couple of goal posts while the project was in the initial stages. The green should be kept maintained and the grass kept in good condition in readiness for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations in 2022.

In stage 2, the Council was encouraged to engage and consult with neighbouring parishes in order to ascertain their preferences for play equipment provision. 

Some concern was raised about some of the costings on the report but members were assured that the project was subject to funding being secured and there would only be a nominal contribution from the Parish Council, in line with what had been agreed as an earmarked reserve and additional CIL funding secured. In addition, the District Cllr had pledged £1,500 and a similar amount may be secured from the County Councillor’s Locality Budget. The funds held in the Parish council’s Village Green account could also potentially be used as match funding for a larger funding application in due course.
In terms of ongoing maintenance and upkeep costs, the Parish Council would need to have provision in place, as part of the budget and precept workings, rather than continue to rely on any income raised by the Summer Village Fete. As the previous year had demonstrated, this income may not be dependable or secure. As the Council owned the asset, it was also responsible for its maintenance and should budget annually in line with ongoing requirements.

Following this debate, it was resolved to approve Phase 1 of the project with immediate effect.

A) To receive the proposed refurbishment of the village green 

B) Risk assessment of the refurbishment work

C) Grants and financing of the refurbishment work 

D) Questions and answers 

E) Village green sub-committee: It was resolved to appoint a committee for this project in order to facilitate decision making by a process of delegation of powers. The committee membership would consist of Cllrs N Parsons, C King and K Banham. Detailed Terms of reference to be agreed at a later date.
F) To approve the refurbishment and financial proposals for the village green restoration project: Refer to resolution under item 33 (block), ie Phase 1 given full approval. 
Cllr N Parsons left the meeting at 9:00pm.



	BPC/21/34: Reports from Councillors and matters for future consideration/addition to agenda: There were no further reports from Councillors.


	BPC/21/35: Temporary exclusion of press and public: That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission at meetings) Act 1960 the Public and Press be excluded from the meeting due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed

Matters pertaining to the position of Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer were discussed by those present. No decision could be made at this stage as the vacancy would need to be advertised more widely in line with requirements. The process for handling the required stages of filling the position were agreed.


	BPC/21/36: Date of next meeting: To be agreed.

With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 9:20pm.

Signed:____________________________  Date:____________________________
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